
 

August 10, 2022 

AMO Policy Update – Strong Mayors, Building Homes Act 

The Government of Ontario today introduced the Strong Mayors, Building Homes Act, 
a Bill that would, if passed, alter the governance and public administration of the cities 
of Ottawa and Toronto by providing the mayors of both cities with new powers. 

According to the government news release, the Mayors of Ottawa and Toronto would 
have new authority over agenda setting, budget processes, and council by-law 
decisions relating to prescribed provincial priorities (to be established in regulation). 

The Bill would also provide the Mayors of Ottawa and Toronto with new authority to 
appoint committee chairs, to hire certain municipal public administrators, and to 
reorganize the public administration of the two cities. 

Please see the government’s news release for available details. 

AMO will monitor the progress of the draft legislation and keep members informed. 

AMO will also urge the government to consult broadly and extensively with the public 
and with Ontario’s professional and political municipal organizations, including AMO, if 
it is considering extending these powers to other municipalities, to avoid unintended 
consequences. 

The bill is positioned as a way to provide municipalities with additional tools to 
increase the supply of housing and to make housing more affordable. 

AMO’s February 2022 Blueprint for Action builds on years of AMO advocacy to 
increase housing affordability in Ontario, including tangible actions for all orders of 
government and the development industry. AMO looks forward to a comprehensive 
response from the government of Ontario to these important recommendations. 

  
  

*Disclaimer: The Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) is unable to provide any warranty regarding the accuracy or completeness 
of third-party submissions. Distribution of these items does not imply an endorsement of the views, information or services mentioned. 

 

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Famo.informz.ca%2Fz%2FcjUucD9taT0xMzYyNjk4JnA9MSZ1PTkwMTI5NTIwMCZsaT0yNjUyODY1NA%2Findex.html&data=05%7C01%7Cmelanie.mulligan%40ottawa.ca%7C5651607e10c14d75436a08da7c90c95c%7Cdfcc033ddf874c6ea1b88eaa73f1b72e%7C0%7C0%7C637959258531933607%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=SIyzFpTJIhXFXRax05TEccp%2BdWU0oGiinmLFmXbelxQ%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Famo.informz.ca%2Fz%2FcjUucD9taT0xMzYyNjk4JnA9MSZ1PTkwMTI5NTIwMCZsaT0yNjUyODY1NQ%2Findex.html&data=05%7C01%7Cmelanie.mulligan%40ottawa.ca%7C5651607e10c14d75436a08da7c90c95c%7Cdfcc033ddf874c6ea1b88eaa73f1b72e%7C0%7C0%7C637959258531933607%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=BW9246hbMCP0MqBA%2B%2BI58PjiBC7syPGzIldjM2li%2BYo%3D&reserved=0

